
The 2017-2018 school year was very active and eventful for the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools. 
Some of the highlights included:
•	 41 classroom and school grants
•	 “Dare to Dream” grant for 
		 “Tech Nest Drone Project”
•	 $3000 from fund to purchase 
		 treadmill & elliptical for WSHS
•	 Japan Ambassadors to Misato
•	 Concordia Language Village Trip
•	 Florida Band Trip – WSHS Band 
		 performances & Big 9 Music Festival 
 
The Foundation for WAPS Board of Directors, and I, would like to extend our deepest gratitude for your generosity and kind support. The help has 
made all of the special programs, projects and field trips listed in this newsletter, and much, much more possible. Gratitude goes out to each of you, 
and I hope you will contact us with any questions or ideas you might have for the Foundation and our schools.

  Foundation 	 Files
As the lazy days of summer vacation are behind us, we anticipate fall with back-to-
school supply lists, bouquets of freshly sharpened pencils and of course, the rousing 
pep band and football games. At the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools, we 
are also anticipating another school year and continual ways to work hard to enrich 
education for our students. By reflecting on the work of the Foundation’s past year, 
we continue to expand educational opportunities for our students. 

We started the 2017-2018 year welcoming new Superintendent, Richard Dahman, 
to the Foundation Board of Directors.  We are fortunate to include his resume of 
leadership, education, skills and experiences to our Board and District.  Also in the 
fall, we were thrilled to roll out $55,000 to WAPS schools for Academics, Arts, 
Athletics and Activities from the 2017 fundraising event.  Staff and administrators 
collaboratively determined educational needs per school for our students by using 
this gift of money.  

Next, two grant awards were provided to staff who donated to the Foundation through payroll 
deduction.  Margaret Schild and Cindy Johnson were the winners.  Their grant monies went towards 
educational supplies and a new cello for the students.  

The Foundation’s annual $5000 Dare to Dream grant competition flushed the Foundation with an array 
of remarkable grant applications in the fall.  The chosen winner was the Tech Nest Drone Project, 
written by Jeremy Graves.  Look for more detailed information on this project later in this newsletter. 

With the anticipation of spring in the air, the 2018 twenty- three member event committee rolled out 
a World Market event like none other.  The sold out global event raised money once again for 
Academics, Arts, Athletics and Activities for all of our schools. The event proceeds will be allocated to 
the schools at the beginning of the 2018 school year. 

The annual Haake Poetry Prize Competition encouraged our students to express themselves through 
the art of writing.  Due to a past generous gift from alumnus Dr. Paul Haake, the Foundation is able to 
provide educational programs such as this.

The Foundation worked diligently as a partner to WAPS to ensure the 2017-2018 was a very productive 
year for students and their education.  Students benefit from the management of 106 Donor Advised 
Funds, 41 classroom and school grants, 23 scholarships, and over $636,000 directed through the 
Foundation for WAPS this year.  We possess a Foundation Board of Directors who gives their time, 
money and support to ensure we are doing the very best for our students. 

As school budgets become tighter, and the many demands for varied education becomes greater, we 
take a moment to reflect on the many contributions we have.  The abundant support from donors, 
alumni, staff, community and businesses affords us the opportunity to continue to enrich and expand 
education for the students of the Winona Area Public Schools. Thank you!!

							       -Shelley Milek, Executive Director
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•	 (2) $250 Teacher Grants to use for educational materials
•	 93 Donor Advised Funds and management of them
•	 23 scholarships from funds held at the Foundation
•	 10 prize awards from the Haake Poetry Fund for winning poetry
•	 Over $636,000 has been directed this year through the Foundation to 		
		 projects that enhance public education in Winona
•	 Over $56,000 was raised at the 2018 World Market event to support 		
		 Academics, Arts, Athletics & Activities

Not pictured: Dr. Scott Hannon



Foundation Board of Directors…Coming and Going
The Foundation Board of Directors is comprised of a group of volunteers from the community, business 
sector and WAPS Ex-Officio roles who lend their leadership, business, educational, financial and policy 
making expertise to form an organization which thrives to strengthen education in our public schools. The 
countless hours behind the scenes are that which makes the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools 
prosperous and strong. Thank you for all you do.

We will be saddened to see Susan Clark and Sue Roehrich ending their terms on the Foundation for WAPS 
Board of Directors.  Susan Clark spent six years on the Foundation Board.  She served as Secretary, Vice 
President, President, on the Executive Committee, and worked hard on committees at every event.  Her 
financial expertise, leadership, and willingness to help out in any capacity will truly be missed.  

Sue Roehrich is also a Board of Director who will truly be missed.  Sue served in an Ex-Officio capacity for 
six years as the Retired Educator Representative.  Sue brought years of educational and WAPS District his-
torical reference to our Board.  She served on the Grants Committee and as Grants Chair where she was 
able to provide great leadership, had knowledge of the educational curriculum and needs, and helped to 
form unlimited collaborative discussions with the Board. She was particularly good at interpreting policy 
and guidelines as set forth by the Board of Directors By-Laws. Thank you, Susan Clark and Sue Roehrich!

New to the Foundation Board of Directors are Shannon Hanzel and 
Robin Trombetta.  Shannon Hanzel comes to us with a rich back-
ground of education.  She will serve in the capacity as our Retired 
Educators Representative.  Shannon has been a long-time supporter 
of the Foundation as her husband Jim was the first founding Executive 
Director.  Shannon’s energy, compassion for education and the stu-
dents, is refreshing and we look forward to working with her. 

Also new to the Foundation is Robin Trombetta.  Robin will be jump-
ing in feet first with her involvement with the Board of Directors as 
she takes on a Co-Treasurer role and part of the Executive Committee.  
She comes to the Foundation with a rich background in Finance and 
Accounting.  She will be leading our Investment/Audit Committee 
which monitors financial activities of the corporation and recom-
mends policies for dealing with financial matters. Welcome, 
Shannon and Robin!!

Information on the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools, its mission, Board of Directors, grants, and alumni connections can be found on our website at: 
www.foundationwaps.org.  

Also, a link for on-line donations is available 24/7 for gifts in honor or memory of a special person, program or event.

The Foundation is on Facebook!!  Check us out!!

CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB!CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB!



World Market … A Global Event Raises over $56,000 for Winona Public Schools!!

	 A world class event, sponsored by the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools, could not be stopped by the ice and 
snow storm that occurred on February 24th as 263 people came out to celebrate and support public education.  The “World 
Market… A Global Event” campaign raised $56,000 for Academics, Arts, Athletics & Activities.  

	 Lines of longitude and latitude decked the walls and tables as world maps and historic globes, up for auction, filled 
Visions Event Center.  Guests trekked through the event enjoying ethnic food and drink while discovering new cultures with 
global appeal.

	 Each year, the Foundation’s Board of Directors presents the Legacy Award which is given to a citizen or organization 
that shows exemplary support and commitment to the Foundation’s goal to enhance education with dedication to our commu-
nity of learners.  The 2018 Legacy Award was presented posthumously to Donna Helble.  Donna was a Foundation for WAPS 
contributing Board of Director and on the event committee. She had a stellar career with the Winona Public Schools where she 
was a 2nd grade teacher at Goodview Elementary School.  She received her doctoral degree and was a professor for many years 
at Winona State University.  Donna Helble passed away on March 13, 2017.  Beyond her many professional and civic contribu-
tions, Donna will be remembered as an energetic, witty, loving and giving friend to many people locally and around the world.  

	 Lead sponsors once again were Merchants Bank and Winona National Bank.  Their continuous support is a key reason 
for the success. An event such as this could never be a success without the many sponsors, business donors, silent auction 
donors, and event committee members that gave time and money to make the 2018 World Market event an overwhelming suc-
cess.

	 The Foundation for Winona Area Public School’s single purpose is to enrich and expand educational opportunities in 
the Winona Area Public Schools by supporting important programs and projects that would otherwise not be funded through 
normal district resources.  The Foundation is here to support the kids! For more information about the Foundation for Winona 
Area Public Schools, contact Shelley Milek at 494-1004 or email www.foundationwaps.org

* Next year's event date will be February 23, 2019 *



Donations to Special Programs & Funds

Event 2018

Sponsors

General Fund  Donors

2018 Event Donors

$5,000 Lead Sponsor 
	 Merchants Bank  
	 Winona National Bank 
$1,000 Corporate Table Sponsor  
	 Fastenal Company 
	 Miller Ingenuity 
	 Roemer Construction & Design/Matt Wardwell Electric 
	 RTP Company 
	 Solvay 
	 Sugar Loaf Senior Living 
	 Winona Education Association

$250 World Market Event Sponsor 
	 Denise & Michael Bernatz 
	 Marlene & Robert Kohner 
	 NEA Foundation
$200 World Friend Event Sponsor  
	 Libera Knapp Law Office
$100 World Market Event Sponsor 
	 Dr. William & Judy Davis 
	 Keith & Marie Holmquist 
	 Walnut Street Dental

Bob Bambenek
Walt & Bunny Bennick 
Grandchildren
Barbara Burchill
Leslie Foote

Hawkeye Forest Products
Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon 
Gary & Jean Hayes
Donna Helble Estate
Carol Heyl

Robert Holz
Robert & Marlene Kohner
Allen Kronebusch
Susan Larsen
Wendell & Marlene Miller

Gay & Arvid Mortensen
E.W. & Marion Mueller
Robert Peplinski 
Robert & Jean Raz
Allen Schulz

Charles & Judy Shepard
Katy Smith
Jack Warnemunde-State Farm Ins.
Cheri Weaver

Foundation Endowment 
	 Dave & Muriel Arnold- Honor of Kris Wilmot 
	 Sharon & Michael Goergen 
	 Joliene & LaVern Olson
Goodview Parent Involvement 
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina 
Honeywell International  
	 Elizabeth Paulson
Jefferson Project PEAK  
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina
LEAVE A LEGACY/Lowell Nelson Society 
	 Donna Helble Estate 
	 Norma Jane Grausnick
Miller Mentoring Program/Summer Programs 	
	 Hugh Miller 
	 Wm. Miller Scrap Iron & Metal Co. 
	 RTP Company 
	 Winona National Bank

Special Athletic Competition 
	 Roger Johnson & Terri Kook 
	 Kiwanis Sunrisers 
	 Merchants Bank 	  
	 Red Men Club #20
WAPS K–12 Music Program 
	 First Congregational Church – Café Congo
WK Bob Hogenson Fund 
	 Luke & Brenda Merchlewitz 
	 WK Colleagues
WMS Independent Living Fund  
	 Red Men Club #20
WSHS Band Fund 
	 James & Marleen Miller
WSHS Business/Economics Dept.  
	 Helen Imm Trust
WSHS FFA 
	 Jerry & Pat Papenfuss

WSHS Softball Fund	  
	 Dave & Mary Heise
WSHS Special Education 
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina
WSHS Touchdown Club  
	 WSHS Touchdown Club

$5000 & Above Donors 
	 Jennie & Dan Florness
$2,000-$4,999 Donors 
	 Merchants Bank
$1,000-$1,999 Donors 
	 Greg Evans 
	 Kate & David Gilmer 
	 John Killen 
	 John & Shelley Milek 
	 Luke & Brenda Merchlewitz 
	 Miller Ingenuity 
	 Elizabeth & Todd Paulson 
	 Terri & Ralph Roemer 
	 Josh & Jennifer Severson
$501-$999 Donors  
	 Joni & Ted Benson 
	 Nick & Megan Biesanz 
	 Laura & Chuck Eddy 
	 Chad & Alison Heltemes 
	 Lori & Scott Jackels 
	 Robert & Marlene Kohner 
	 Bill & Shelly Leaf 
	 Dawn & Jeff Lueck 
	 Sugar Loaf Senior Living  
	 Betsy & Chris Wells 
	 Becky & Nathan Woodworth
$251-$500 Donors 
	 Cheri Eddy Crigler 
	 Rich Dahman 

	 Andrew & Dawn Guzzo 
	 Lisa & Matt Hawkinson 
	 Bob Kierlin & Mary 		
		  Burrichter 
	 Carey & Brent MacLennan 
	 Hayley Martin 
	 Dan & Natalie Matejka 
	 Gay & Arvid Mortensen 
	 Northwestern Mutual 	
		  Foundation 
	 Erica & Garrett Ping 
	 Jillian Quandt 
	 Mike & Sarah Roemer 
	 Joan & David Wickstrom 
	 Jacob & Nora Woodworth 
	 Joyce Woodworth
Up To $250 Donors 
	 Dr. Horace & Rose 		
		  Andersen 
	 Josh Anderson 
	 Jim & Jenny Baertsch 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Diane Barge 
	 Amber & Eric Barnard 
	 Eric Bartleson 
	 Shelia & Matt Becker 
	 Mark & Angie Bennick 
	 Erin Benson 
	 Alan & Julie Beth 

	 Shelly & Mike Blank 
	 Cindy Brown 
	 Dan Bucknam 
	 Dan & Kathy Cada 
	 Missy & Chris Cichosz 
	 Jeremy & Katie Compton 
	 Dar Dammermann 
	 Cheyenne Dearborn & 
		  Christian Walrath 
	 Chris & Courtney Dembiec 
	 Scott Eglinton 
	 Carrie Gabrielson 
	 Morgan Edstrom Gish  
	 Stacy Gobler 
	 Gayle Goetzman 
	 Paul & Linda Goodfellow 
	 Allan & Debbie Greenwood 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
	 Keith & Marie Holmquist 
	 Paul & Joan Jackels 
	 Leigh Ann Johnson 
	 Mike & Trisha Johnson 
	 Dwight & Tena Keenan 
	 Donald & Joan Klagge 
	 Terry & Jane Knothe 
	 Karen Lukaszewski 
	 Aaron & LeAnn MacLennan 
	 Jeff & Heather Matejka 

	 Stacey Matthees 
	 Jenni McHugh 
	 Patrick & Sundra Menton 
	 Dave & Judy Mertes 
	 Jeremy & Janel Miller 
	 Scott & Amber Mlynczak 
	 Rick & Amy Moe 
	 Nancy O’Reilly 
	 Corwin & Arvie Osterloh 
	 Kate Parsi 
	 Kim Penrod 
	 Brad & Gaby Peterson 
	 Jeff & Robin Peterson 
	 Patte Peterson 
	 Dr. Tarrell & Dr. Gerald 
		  Portman 
	 Pat Przybylski 
	 Andrew & Tessa Puetz 
	 Nick & Shanna Quimby 
	 Jason & Laurel Quinn 
	 Mary Reeck 
	 Amblyn & Jed Reisetter 
	 Jack Richter 
	 Jim & Lynda Rickoff 
	 Steve & Ann Ringlien 
	 Susan Roehrich 
	 Brian Russell 
	 Harriet Sanford – The NEA 
		  Foundation 

	 Margaret & Steve Schild 
	 Benjamin & Katrina Scoville 
	 Charles & Judith Shepard 
	 Deb & Randy Skarlupka 
	 Tina & Steve Smeby 
	 Steve Smith & Mary 	
		  Sorensen 
	 Mary Jane Sobeck 
	 Rick & Jami Spitzer 
	 Chris Streukens 
	 Jamie Sullivan 
	 Sean Thompson 
	 Marjorie Vancleave 
	 Stephanie Vargas 
	 Jenna Veenendaal 
	 Matt & Michelle Wardwell 
	 WinonaWelding & 		
		  Sandblasting Inc. 
	 Susan & Brian Zeller
 
 
2019 Event 
Silent Auction 
	 Lisa & Steve Skifton



Memorials

In 1997, the Foundation Board of Directors established the Lowell Nelson Society in 
honor of former District 861 Superintendent Lowell Nelson.  Membership in the 
Society is accorded to those who help build the Foundation’s endowment by naming 
the Foundation as a beneficiary in their wills, qualified pension plans (including IRA’s, 
401k’s, Keoghs, etc.), insurance policies, trusts, or other types of planned gifts.

Please consider the Foundation when 
you are updating your will or devel-

oping your estate and retirement 
plans. Our office is here to help you 
make a difference in the lives that 

follow.
(*deceased)

Judy Bodway	
Susan & John Eddy
Gayle Goetzman
Mark Godsey
Norma Grausnick
Harriet Green
Carmen & Scott Hannon 
Shannon & Jim Hanzel
Dr. Donna Helble*
Susan Hoffe*
Neva King*
Pauline & Harland Knight
Ruth Kottschade*
Leone & Tom Mausycki

Society Founders Include:
Ramona & Roger Metz
Shelley & John Milek
Joliene & LaVerne Olson
Linda & Don Olson
Russ & Wanda Rattunde
Nancy & Jim Reynolds
Judy & Chuck Shepard
Barbara Schilling*
Sharon Suchla*
Rita Sullivan*
Linda A. Wood
Joyce & Pete* Woodworth 

Leave A Legacy…Through the Foundation's Lowell Nelson Society

Barb Armitage 
	 James Bonilla & Carolyn O’Grady
Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Susie Fox	  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning 
Mitzi Henderson 
	 Jamie Henderson

Char Howard 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
Cindy Johnson  
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning
Don Klagge - (Birthday) 
	 Mike & Denise Bernatz 
	 Keith & Marie Holmquist
Janet Luttmers 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 

	 Betty Dolentz 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Ursula Hogenson 
	 John & Polly Lyons 
	 Nancy O’Reilly
Hayley Martin  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning 
Dave Mertes - WEA Honor 
	 Chris & Harley Antoff

Anah Nelson-Munson-90th BD 
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning
Julie Keller Pease 
	 Alice Stewart Keller
Linda Wendler 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning
Joan Wickstrom 
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning 

Honorarium

Scholarships

Al Smith 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto
Susan Briggs 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Dee Marilyn Cipov 
	 Ernest & Nancy Buhler
Larry Clingman  
	 Ernest & Nancy Buhler 
	 James Miller
Betty Datta 
	 Ruth Marg 
Duane Downie 
	 Ruth & Frank Bures 
	 Carolyn Goplen  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Clara Drill  
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Nancy Boyum Brown 
	 Sonia Hanson 
	 Dr. & Mrs. Thomas 		
		  Mauszycki 
	 WK Colleagues
Albert Eddy  
	 Ruth Marg 
	 Geraldine Taylor
Earl Drussell  
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Marian Drussell 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
Alice Hannon  
	 Vicki Andring  
	 Eunice Baer	  
	 Bruce & Shannon Bechly 
	 Carolyn Bruels 
	 Doris Evanson  
	 Mike & Chris Hannon  
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon 

	 Dick & Sharon Kelly 
	 Perry Lutjen 
	 Charles & Sandra 		
		  Schollmeier 
	 Yvonne Schroeder
Marilyn Hansen 
	 Nancy O’Reilly
Donna Helble 
	 Ernest & Nancy Buhler 
	 Sharon & Dick Flatten 
	 Debbie & Allan Greenwood
Mary Hempstead 
	 Kim & Dennis Wirt
Sue & Merl Hokenstrom 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon
Jim Klinger 
	 Paulette Klinger  
	 Mary Jo & Valentine Stiever
“Grandma” “Red” Bernetta 
Kouba 
	 Joni & Ted Benson
Bob Libera 
	 Jenalda Anderson  
	 Kristin & Andrew Bergaus 
	 Lynne Caldwell 
	 Karen & Lyle Felsch
Ruth Marg 
	 Ann Abraham  
	 Bob & Lois Abraham  
	 Richard & Merida Abraham  
	 Richard Adank 
	 Rose & Horace Andersen 	
	 Diane Barge 
	 Calvin & Linda Beebe 
	 Kenneth & Gail Bittner 
	 Melanie Boetel 
	 Doug & Linda Bolduan  
	 Carolyn Bruels  
	 Stacy Bruels Co-Workers 

	 Ernest & Nancy Buhler  
	 Gayla Clemons 
	 Jim & Jenni Eveslage 
	 Mitzi & Paul Girtler 
	 Dave & Becky Glomstad 
	 Gregory & Diane Hanke  
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 David & Mary Heise 
	 Bill & Donna Hoffman 
	 Cynthia Jensen 
	 Dean & Kathryn Johnson  
	 Margaret Lambert 
	 Robert & Diane Larson  
	 Jeanne Lueck  
	 Family of Ruth Marg 
	 Lenny & Nancy Marg 
	 Brenda & Luke Merchlewitz 
	 Dave & Judy Mertes 
	 J. or M. Moeller 
	 E.W. & Marion Mueller 
	 Gerald & Patricia Neal 
	 Ken & Dee Patzner 
	 Gene & Deb Pelowski  
	 Terry, Jodi, Jeff & Tom 	
		  Peshon 
	 Donna & Donald Peterson  
	 Bruce & Carol Ramsdell 
	 James & Nancy Reynolds 
	 Chuck & Judy Shepard 
	 Geraldine Taylor 
	 Lynn & David Theurer 
	 Lavonne Tibesar 
	 Patrick & Kristin Toegel 
	 Janis Vose 
	 Sandra Warnke 
	 Dr. Nancy Wondrasch
James McEvoy 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon

Dr. William Murphy 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Blanche Peters 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Joyce Beard 
	 Richard & Sharon Behnke 
	 Michael & Denise Bernatz 
	 Harold Christenson 
	 Dennis & Karen Cleveland 
	 Betty Dolentz 
	 Marian Drussell 
	 Gary & Marilyn Grob 
	 Joyce Gulbrandson 
	 Jane Habeck 
	 Beverly & James Hansen 
	 Shannon & Jim Hanzel 
	 Paul Helgerson 
	 Jim Johnson 
	 Angelen & Wayne Kirk 
	 Kris Kulas 
	 Scott & Judy Lee 
	 James & Marleen Miller 
	 Jonelle Moore 
	 Lisa & Marty Mullen 
	 Nancy O’Reilly 
	 The Peters Family 
	 Polly Renk 
	 Lee & Marge Roberts 
	 John & Janet Ruggeburg 
	 Bill & Jill Schmidt 
	 Linda Skwierawski 
	 Matt & Katy Smith 
	 Ronald & Diane Stevens 
	 Sandra Suchla 
	 Mary Tufvesson 
	 Bob Urness 
	 Greg & Pam Wing
Anne B. Polachek 
	 Herbert Polachek

Douglas Rosendahl 
	 Ernest & Nancy Buhler 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon 
	 Margaret Lambert 
	 Nancy O’Reilly 
	 Sandra Suchla 
	 Dr. Nancy Wondrasch
Helen Sonneman 
	 Anonymous
Sharon Suchla  
	 Sandra Suchla
Jamel Ulum 
	 Ann Ulum
June Urness 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Michael & Denise Bernatz 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Bob Wise 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen Hannon
Pete Woodworth 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
	   John & Shelley Milek

Bob Johnson Instrument Rental Fund 
	 Robert “Jim” & Joan Johnson
Class of 1974 Memorial Scholarship 
	 Alexander Henderson  
	 Alice Stewart Keller 
	 Matthew Picha
Mark Steffes Scholarship Fund 
	 Samantha Boardstarr & Michael 		
	 Board-Thilmany 
	 Casselius Family 
	 Fastenal Company 
	 MLE, Inc. 

	 Erin and Benjamin Niedermaier 
	 Mark Steffes Family & Friends 
	 Timber Toms Winona Chapter
Miller Mentoring- It Takes Two 
	 Dare L. White Foundation 
Rollingstone Scholarship Fund  
	 Rollingstone Firefighters Relief 	Assoc.
Tom Blacklock Memorial Scholarship Fund 
	 Friends & Family via Explore LaCrosse Event 
	 Michael & Teri Jacquart 
	 Jerry & Judy Lawson  
	 Shelley & John Milek 

Winona Friendship Center 
	 Winona Friendship Center
Youth Alliance Scholarship Fund 
	 Garrett Heath  
	 Matthew Pientok



2017-18 Grant Awards

Foundation for WAPS 2017/2018 Dare to Dream Winner-

Gloria Alatorre

Courtney W. Anderson

C. Shannon Bechly

Fred J. Blacklock

Paula L. Braaten

William L. Braun

Janet K. Bridwell

Carolyn L. Bruels

Joel G. Bruels

Kathleen A. Calvey

Emily R. Cassellius

John F. Cassellius

David R. Chapman

Kristin K. Coudron

Eileen M. Dahlin

Richard W. Dahman 
Mary K. Dickey 
   Tufvesson

Andrea M. Eisner

Jon A. Feldhake

Linda A. Gale

Timothy M. Gleason

Katrina J. Glick

Elizabeth B. Hall

Scott R. Halverson

Gail T. Hannemann- 
   Doering

Cory R. Hanson

Shannon L. Helgeson

Jon M. Hogenson

Marie L. Holmquist

Amanda K. Indra

Bill J. Jacobs

Kelly S. Jansen

Gretchen A. Johns- 
   Derbyshire

Cynthia S. Johnson

Kristin M. Kjos

Jay E. Kohner

Molli R. Kook

Lisa M. Kulzer

Holly J. Lecheler

Corey F. Lee

Mary L. Lewis-Hyde

Kenneth J. Mann

Hayley A. Martin

Sundra L. Menton

Brenda C. Merchlewitz

Luke A. Merchlewitz

Amber J. Mlynczak

Debra A. Moe

Jeffery S. Morgan

Lisa L. Mullen

Jenny M. Nettles

Patricia L. Norman

Susan L. Ogren

Kim M. Penrod

Linda K. Pfeilsticker

Nathan J. Pollock

Stacy A. Rasmussen

Beatrice M. Salisbury

Judy M. Sanvik

Thomas P. Sanvik

Barrie B. Schank 

Margaret M. Schild

Steven R. Schild

Kirstin J. Schultz

Julie L. Seeley

Melissa L. Shields

Anne M. Simon-Debroux

Lisa K. Skifton

Emily Solheid

Terri A. Spartz

Ted A. Stuckmayer

Brenda L. Svendsen

Dwayne A. Voegeli

Brenda S. Volkman

Kara L. Welch

Kathleen M. Welch

Elizabeth A. Wright

Judith A. Yess

The Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools is not only proud to partner with the WAPS schools, but also the staff.  Each and every day, 
we see teachers who give up not only their personal time to ensure the students have a mentor and the best education that can be provided, 
but also their personal money.  Thanks goes out to the nearly 100 WAPS staff members who participate in the Foundation’s Payroll Deduction 
Program benefitting the Winona Area Public Schools. Your support provided nearly $12,000 for our student’s education. It is an honor to 
know and work with you! We are so grateful!

The following WAPS employees support the Foundation through the District’s Payroll Deduction Plan:

The Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools started the Dare to Dream project as a way to encourage and support the creative spirit 
within the District. The goal is to provide an opportunity to apply for a grant for up to $5000 to completely fund a new innovative program 
that will support ideas to enhance learning or provide new opportunities for students of the Winona Area Public Schools. 

Jeremy Graves from the Winona Area Public Schools Tech Nest group wrote a Dare to Dream application to begin a Tech Nest Drone Project.  
In Mr. Grave’s application, it notes that drones are increasingly becoming a part of everyday life and the market for their uses in society and 
education are increasing, too.  The Tech Nest is looking to use the drone’s aerial camera capabilities to create videos and clips for current 
LIVE stream and video production events. 

Graves plans to explore drone uses for other classes and content areas throughout the district. The Tech Nest 
Group will look to engage science teachers to explore and study the Mississippi River environ from a bird's 
eye view over the course of every season.  The group also plans to help math teachers and their classes to 
measure the natural and physical surrounding.  Social studies teachers, and their students, could work with 
the Tech Nest Group to map out the local river valley. Additionally, students in the Tech Nest could begin to 
learn how to fly and operate this drone for real world commercial/job purposes.

Congratulations Jeremy for daring to dream!!

Teacher & Staff  Payroll  Deduction Participants 2017-18

Spanish Immersion Artist in Residence

WMS 8th Grade Celebr8

ECFE Transportation Grant

Weight Training Program at YMCA – WALC

Kalahari Band Festival

Bilingual Reading Night SLIP Program-
Madison

Physics Day at Valley Fair

Breakout EDU for WALC

Spring Sing- Community KIDS Preschool-
Bright Beginnings

After School Book Club- WK

English 9 Romeo & Juliet Field Trip

Vocabulary Games

Kindergarten Summer Activity Packets

7th Grade Science/Social Studies Field Trip

Big 9 Music Festival 

Young Writer's Conference at WSU

WMS Motivational Speaker

5th Grade MN Zoo & IMAX Field Trip

Makers Space I-Pad

Vocabulary Development at WMS-6th Grade

Science Review Games

Japan Ambassadors to Misato

WALC- LEP Program

WSHS Honors Econ & Stats Trip to MOA

Concordia Language Village Trip

Payroll Deduction Grants

Nicaraguan Children's Book 
Project

Breakout EDU for WK

Trills & Thrills Music Festival

WSHS Florida Band Trip

SLIP Night at Madison

WALC Physical Education

Mayo Health Fair

WMS SEMN Geology Field Investigation

WMS History Day Activities

WMS MN State Capitol & Fort Snelling Field Trips

Elementary Author Visits

Tech Nest Drone Project 
by Jeremy Graves 



• Musical Instruments (Cello, Drums, Mallots, Piano Repair…)
• Exercise Equipment (Treadmill, Elliptical, Mats)
• Globes and Maps
• World History Books
• Classic Novels
• AVID Supplies
• Sports Equipment (Balls, Nets, Paddles, Floor Hockey Set…)
• Makerspace
• Bit Coding Robots
• Discovery Ramps

• Spelling City Membership
• Field Trips
• Podium
• Rocket Science Kits
• Science Packages
• Computer Supplies
• Creative Legos
• Art Supplies
• Math Supplies

Year after year the Foundation is taken aback by the generosity of our donors.  To see how the staff is able to enhance education with your 
gifts and to see first-hand how we can make a difference in a student’s life is priceless. The Foundation is working hard to shorten the gap 
of budget shortfalls by providing modern equipment and resources and play a role to help students reach out and build on that next level of 
education. Here is a glimpse of some of the things that happened this year:

Foundation Grant Money at Work…….. Teacher & Staff  Payroll  Deduction Participants 2017-18

Dare to Dream Vegetable Garden Grows On….

Event Proceeds At Work In Your Classrooms…….

Special Athletic Competition
Twenty-three schools and communities came together with camaraderie giving every athlete the 
opportunity to feel like a winner!!  On May 18th, the Winona Area Public Schools hosted the Special 
Athletic Competition.  Two hundred twenty-four athletes, regardless of ability or disability, came together 
for one athletic competition which allowed them to discover new strengths, abilities and skills. To be a 
spectator meant seeing athletes make new friends, find success in their accomplishments, and find a new 
sense of courage and empowerment.

Happiness, glee and warmth filled the stands in anticipation as athlete, Jillian Fredrickson, kicked off the 
event by singing the National Anthem. Schools from Lake City to Hokah lined up to join in the parade 

with signs, banners and cow-bells all showing off their school spirit. Each athlete in the event received a participation ribbon, as well as, 
each heat winner received a ribbon for first through sixth place.  

Molli Kook, Early Intervention Teacher (Birth to 3 year), is one of the many organizers of this amazing competition.  Molli 
stated, “Students are practicing for this event months in advance and are eager to participate and show off their skills.”  Molli 
said her highlight was, “seeing the kids grow each year with this continued competition.”  Kook explained that there is a 
core group of five people who work hard each year to put on the Special Athletic Competition.  Molli also noted that it takes 
many more people working hard together, as well as sponsors and donors, to ensure they can continue to put this 
competition on for the students. 

The Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools is proud to support the Special Athletic Competition.  Memories and 
friendships from each school will truly live on within each of these athletes. Projects such as this, find success through 
continued enhancement of education which is truly the mission of this Foundation.

The Foundation for Winona Area Public School’s Dare to Dream 
winner from a couple of years back continues to grow and educate the 
students of WAPS.  Anne Simon, WAPS staff, is teaching ALC summer 
students about growing fresh vegetables and eating healthy.  Kellie 
Holte, also WAPS staff, is teaching an Extended School Year (ESY) class 
this summer.  Her students tended to the garden and also donated and 
planted many of the vegetable beds and accessible herb and tomato 
beds outside of the Ag building.  It is one of the student’s favorite 
activities during the summer school.  They pick veggies and herbs to 
cook and eat for a snack.  They also made breakfast burritos and pesto 
this summer!! Yum!

Event dollars were distributed at the beginning of the school year proportionately to each school or special department in our District.  Staff 
and administration worked collaboratively to determine the best use of the dollars distributed and how they could help to engage our 
students and enhance their education.  Of course space does not allow me to list all items, but here is just a glimpse of your Event dollars 
at work.  We could not do it without YOU!  

Tech Nest Drone Project 
by Jeremy Graves 
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“Investing in today’s students for tomorrow’s future.”
Mission
The Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools is an independent, non-profit, 501©3 organization established in 
1991 and funded entirely by community and business supporters of education in Winona.  The single purpose of 
the Foundation is to enrich and expand educational opportunities in Winona Area Public Schools by supporting 
important programs and projects that would otherwise not be funded through normal district resources.

Community & Alumni Support
Community and alumni support has been invaluable to the many projects that have benefited our students. Using the emails collected from 
the Alumni Directory update, the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools has started to reach out to alumni to share with them what is 
new at school and the work of the Foundation to enrich and enhance learning for students and teaching for our faculty.

If you, or a family member, are a WSHS alumni and you are not receiving an emailed newsletter, please use the online form, found on the 
Foundation website at www.foundationwaps.org/alumni, to update your contact information.

How You Can Help
Donations can be made online, (www.foundationwaps.org), in person at our 
office at WMS, or by mail at 1570 Homer Road, Winona, MN 55987. Gifts are 
frequently made in honor or in memory of a special person or event and can 
also be provided via a will, pension plan or other types of planned giving.

Sincere thanks to each of you for your support!Sincere thanks to each of you for your support!

Mark your Calendars!
Look for upcoming event 

on February 23, 2019

Over the past year,  more than than $636,000 has been directed through the Foundation
to projects and programs that have enhanced education in the Winona Area Public Schools

through the Foundation.. 
Sincere thanks to the many generous and caring donors who have made this possible.  

www.foundationwaps.orgFor more information, please call the Foundation at 507-494-1004
or email: support@foundationwaps.org


